MAYOR **David R. Martin**



DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS

Mark McGrath

Land Use Bureau Chief Ralph Blessing

Deputy Director of Planning **David W. Woods, PhD, FAICP** (203) 977-4718 dwoods@stamfordct.gov

April 7, 2021

Mayor David R. Martin City of Stamford 888 Washington Boulevard, 10th Floor Stamford, CT 06904-2152

RE: DISTRICT OFFICE LEASE AMENDMENT for 117th CONGRESS - THE HONORABLE JAMES A. HIMES - 888 WASHINGTON BOULEVARD, 10th FLOOR

Dear Mayor Martin:

At its April 6, 2021 meeting, the Planning Board unanimously recommended approval of the District Office Lease Amendment for 117th Congress - The Honorable James A. Himes for 966 sq. ft. of rental space at 888 Washington Boulevard, 10th Floor with a monthly rent of \$1,796.47 for the term beginning January 3, 2021 to January 2, 2023.

The Board reviewed this request pursuant to Connecticut General Statute Section 8-24 and Section C6-30-13 of the City Charter and finds this request to be consistent with CGS Section 8-24, and the City Charter Section C6-30-13, as well as consistent with the adopted 2015 Master Plan.

Sincerely,

STAMFORD PLANNING BOARD

Theresa Dell, Chair

cc: Via Email - Board of Finance & Board of Representatives

TD/lac